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March 3, 2014

Dr. Christopher Mackie
Medical Officer of Health
Middlesex-London Health Unit
50 King Street.

London, ON NBA 5L7

Dear Dr. Mackie:

I am writing to inform you of the approval of one-time funding in the amount of $5,000 to support
costs with the development of a video that will support obtaining consent to participate in the
Healthy Child Development (HCD) Programs including Healthy Babies Healthy Children,
Preschool Speech and Language, Blind Low Vision and Infant Hearing Program.

Please note that funds are one-time only and will not be added to your base budget.
Expenditures for these funds should be reflected in your agency’s first quarter financial report
{due on May 1, 2014) and year-end statement.

If you have any further questions, please contact Riffaat Mamdani, Program Consultant, 416-
326-2845 or Ingrid McKhool, Senior Policy Analyst, 416-325-8351.

Sincerely,

Stacey Weber
Manager

Cc:  Tiziana Scrocco, Senior Financial Analyst, MCYS
Debbie Shugar, Manager, Middlesex-London Health Unit
Nancy Summers, Manager, Perth District Health Unit
Janet McKiilop, Manager, Elgin St. Thomas Public Health
Ronda Manning, Manager, Oxford County Public Health & Emergency Services
Margarita Weaver, Supervisor, County of Lambton, Public Health Division
Elizabeth Kinnard-ller, Manager, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit
Susan Shular, Manager, Grey Bruce Public Health
Marnie Van Vlymen, Manager, Chatham-Kent Public Health Unit
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March 3, 2014

Dr. Christopher Mackie
Medical Officer of Health
Middlesex-London Health Unit
50 King Street

London, ON NBA 5L7

Dear Dr. Mackie:

I am writing to inform you of the approval of one-time funding in the amount of $23,400 to
support province-wide education for staff of the Healthy Babies Healthy Children (HBHC)
program.

We are pleased that Middlesex-London Public Health Unit continues to support the provincial
HBHC Program in a leadership role as a centre of education. This current funding is to support
the priority projects identified in Appendix A attached. These funds must be spent by March 31,
2014 to begin the identified projects.

Please note, costs associated with meeting these deliverables can include the following:
» Salary, wages and benefits for staff that are assigned to roles which support project
deliverables.
» Contracting out for services that support any aspect of project deliverables.
* Operating costs, such as the purchase of new equipment or service related items, travel
and/or professional development.
Expenditures should be reflected in your agency’s quarterly financial reports and year-end
statement.

If you have any questions, please contact Riffaat Mamdani, Program Consultant at 416-326-2845 or
Tiziana Scrocco, Sr. Financial Analyst at 416-326-1541.

Sincerely,

%\Jﬁw

Stacey Weber
Manager

Cc: Diane Bewick, Director, Family Health Services
John Millson, Manager, Finance and Operations



Ministry of Children and Ministére des Services r\

Youth Services al'enfance et a la jeunesse y_

Child and Youth Direction du développement des enfants et } > e
Development Branch des jeunes p ° nta rl O
Strategic Policy and Planning Division des politiques et de la planification

Division stratégiques

3rd Floor 3° étage

101 Bloor St. W. 101, rue Bloor Ouest

Toronto ON  M5S 227 Toronto ON MS5S 2Z7

Tel: 416 327-7378
Fax: 416 326-0478

March 4, 2014

Dr. Christopher Mackie

Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer
Middlesex-London Health Unit

50 King St.

London ON N6A 5L7

Dear Dr. Mackie:

| am pleased to grant you one-time funding for the South West Region Infant Hearing Program
(IHP) in the amount of $52,608. These funds will be used to support the purchase of hearing
screening equipment and associated consumables.

Please note these funds are one-time only and will not be added to your IHP base budget. They
must be spent by March 31, 2014. Expenditures should be reflected in your agency’'s quarterly
financial reports and year-end settlement.

If you have any questions, please contact Vanessa Martin, Program Consultant, at 416-327-
4872 or Vanessa.Martin@ontario.ca. Your on-going support of the province’'s healthy child
development programs is appreciated.

Sincerely,

o A an

Stacey Weber
Manager, Child and Youth Development Branch

o Debbie Shugar, IHP Coordinator, Middlesex-London Health Unit
John Millson, Financial Director, Middlesex-London Health Unit
Vanessa, Program Consultant, Child and Youth Development Branch
Susan DeSousa, Financial Analyst, Child and Youth Development Branch
Tiziana Scrocco, Senior Financial Analyst, Child and Youth Development Branch
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